
 
 
 
 

 

  

Achievement 

Promoting excellence in 

education 

Resilience 

Creating problem solvers 

ready to accept challenges 

Respect 

Developing tolerant, 

considerate individuals 

This week’s value in focus is : 

Resilience - Determination 

Not giving up after the first 

go  

Contact us : 

Principal – Katie Lovel 5468 1111   

dunolly.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

tiqbiz app – go to your app store and search tiqbiz, 

once loaded search for Dunolly PS 

Around school this week : 
 
As the senior swimming program comes to an end tomorrow, I’d like to congratulate 

our amazing students on their willingness to accept challenges in order to gain 

greater confidence in the water.  With more and more children drowning each year, 

it is such a vital skill to be able to move through water competently and gain survival 

skills.  Next week the P-2 students take to the water so fingers crossed for some 

continued warmer weather.  Mother Goose Club is up and running each Friday 

morning from 9.30-10.30am.  This is a fantastic, fun program for parents and children 

from 0-preschool age.  Our enthusiastic leader Denise Lang immerses the children in 

oral language activities vital for literacy development.  All welcome.  

Our school captains will be announced at assembly tomorrow morning after all 

students and staff have cast their votes.  

 

Newsletter No:  3   Date: 16/02/2017  

Calendar  
 February 

17th  Book Club Orders 

Close 

20th – 

Mar 2nd  

Year P-2 Swimming 

Program 

20th  Yr 6 Derby Hill 

Excursion  

22nd   Prep – rest day 

23rd  Yr 3-6 Cluster 

Aquatic Day 

24th  Uniform Orders 

Close 

27th – 

Mar 3rd  

Yr 5/6 Melbourne 

Camp 

 March 

8th  Student Led 

Conferences 

13th  Labour Day Public 

Holiday 

17th  Curriculum Day – no 

school 

20th  PFA Meeting  

School Council 

Meeting 

 

Community 

Building responsible citizens 

CANTEEN 

BITES 

Due to the shorter term and so 

much happening in the school there 

will only be 2 days for students to 

order their lunch this term. 
Friday March 10th – Ham or Chicken  

and Salad Wraps 
 

Friday March 24th – Sausage Sizzle 

Order forms will be sent home the week 

before. 

 

 

PFA NEWS 

Next Meeting – AGM on Monday 

March 20th at 9.30am 

 

 

 

Mother Goose Club 

 
¶ Program held on Fridays 

¶ Children 0-Preschool 
welcome 

¶ 9.30am in the multi-
purpose room 

¶ Fun, songs, rhymes and 
stories 

¶ Free morning tea 

Tomorrow 

Easter Raffle – 

ticket books will 

be sent home 

soon. Donation 

of Easter eggs 

can be left at the 

school’s office. 
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

Prep/1 ð Mia Schodde 

Year 1/2 ð Hannah Freemantle 

Year 3/4 ð Patrick Riley 

Year 5/6 ð Dean Ricardo & Hope Johnston  

Principalõs Award ð Hannah Parker & 
Nicholas Soulsby 

Auslan Award ð Ben Raczynski 

Artist of the Week ð Jasmine Crumpton 

SWIMMING PROGRAM         
Students need 

¶ "ÁÔÈÅÒÓ ÉÎÃÌÕÄÉÎÇ Á ÔÓÈÉÒÔ ÏÒ ÒÁÓÈÉÅ ÔÏÐ 

¶ 4Ï×ÅÌ Ǫ ÓÕÎÓÃÒÅÅÎ 

0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÂÒÉÎÇ ÇÅÁÒ ÉÎ Á ÓÍÁÌÌ ÂÁÃËÐÁÃË ÏÒ ÐÒÏÐÅÒ ÂÁÇȢ 0ÌÁÓÔÉÃ 

ÂÁÇÓ ÏÆÔÅÎ ÂÒÅÁË ×ÈÉÃÈ ÉÓ Á×Ë×ÁÒÄ ÆÏÒ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȢ 

2ÅÍÁÉÎÉÎÇ Ó×ÉÍÍÉÎÇ ÄÁÔÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÔÉÍÅÓ ÁÒÅȡ   

Senior students 

Tomorrow, Friday February 17th.   

Junior students   
Next week ɀ no swimming on Monday due to the cooler 
weather expected. Juniors will swim Tuesday to Friday next 
week.  
Prep Parents can bring their child to their swimming lesson 
on Wednesday. 

            
Yr 2 - 1pm - 1.30pm 

Yr 1 - 1.35pm - 2.05pm 

Prep - 2.10pm - 2.40pm 

0ÁÒÅÎÔÓ ÁÒÅ ×ÅÌÃÏÍÅ ÔÏ ÃÏÍÅ ÁÌÏÎÇ ÁÎÄ ×ÁÔÃÈ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȢ 

 

UNIFORM 

School Council added a school jacket to the 
uniform.  This is a great option for sports days 
and as an extra layer on cooler days.   

Uniform orders were sent home last week. 
Orders Close on Friday February 24th.  

 

PREP ATTENDANCE FEBRUARY 

As part of the transition process for preps, they are not 

required at school on WEDNESDAYS during February. 

Please note however when they start swimming that we 

are keen for them to attend at the pool on Wednesday 

February 22nd. Parents may bring their child to the pool 

for their lesson at 2pm that day. 

 

 

We have an open facebook 

page where general 

information and updates will be 

posted called Dunolly Primary 

School.  We also have a 

CLOSED facebook group which 

only parents of students 

currently enrolled can request 

to join.  Specific photos and 

information will be added to 

this group.  Search for Dunolly 

PS School Community. 

Curriculum Day 

School Council has approved a Curriculum Day on Friday 

March 17th. There will be no school for students, 

teachers will be attend a professional development day. 



 
 
 
 

 

   

Student School Banking 
Student School Banking is on Tuesdays. 

For those parents wishing to get more 

information on the school banking program, 

there is information packs and application forms 

available at the school’s office or please contact 

Melanie at the Bendigo Bank Dunolly Agency on 

5468 1596 between 10am and 2pm. 

 

 

DUNOLLY FOOTBALL NETBALL CLUB 

All juniors footballers and netballers are invited to training on Thursdays.  All new 

players welcome and we would love to see the familiar faces from last year too ! 

Junior Football Training – Thursdays 4pm – 5pm    Coach – Greg Crumpton 

Junior Netball Training   

Thursdays – 13&U 4.30pm – 5.30pm    Coach – Billie Goodwin 

Thursdays – 15&U and 17&U 5pm – 6pm   Coach – David Clausen 

WǳƴƛƻǊ ƴŜǘōŀƭƭ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ƛǎ ǘƘƛǎ ŀƊŜǊƴƻƻƴ ŀǘ рΦнлǇƳ 

 

              Year 5/6 Camp 

        

× Monday February 27th ï Friday March 3rd  

× Students to be at school at 7.30am for a 

7.40 departure on the Monday  

× Returning to school on Friday at 

approximately 3.30pm  

× Cost of the camp is $385.00 per student 

 

              

 
 

× Thursday February 23rd 

× Leaving school at 12pm 

× Returning to school at 3pm 

× Cost $5.00 

× Parents welcome to come along and 

watch/help 

× Permission Form and payment required 

by Tuesday February 21st 

Cluster Senior 
Aquatic Day 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 


